
Bulletin Announcements  
February 28, 2021 

 

The Sanctuary flowers today are given to the glory of God, in honor and celebration of Bill Warlick’s 

86th Birthday, which is today, February 28th. Given with love by the Warlick-Turk families.  

March Presbyterian Women Circle Meetings  
The PW Circles will be meeting on March 1st and 2nd, the first Monday and Tuesday of the month. 
Circles will continue to meet virtually, via Zoom. Please contact a Circle Representative to receive the 
email link to connect to a meeting or email the Park Lake Church office at carolparklake@gmail.com 
to connect to a PW Circle. 

Lent at Home, Socrates is credited with the quote—An unexamined life is not worth living. 
Lent is a time of spiritual self examination and reflection for Christians. It begins with Ash Wednesday, 
when we pray with the Psalmist "Have mercy on me, Oh God, according to your steadfast love. Blot out 
my transgressions. Wash me, and cleanse me from my sin." (Psalm 51)  
To help you in the 40 days of your own examination and reflection Park Lake is offering "Lent at Home" 

bags.  These bags include:  Ashes with prayer and liturgy, Daily devotion guide, Daily Lenten "practices" cards, 
Prayer and Pretzels making activity, coloring pages and a Paschal Candle activity.  If you would like a bag, please 
call the church office  407/841-6550 or email Helen DeBevoise at helenparklake@gmail.com. 

Sunday School Classes  
 

A variety of classes and small groups are using Zoom to meet during this time.  If you would like 
to participate with any of these classes, please contact the individuals below.  

 If you prefer to participate by phone, you may email to connect with a phone number as well.   
 Disciples Sunday School Class - 8:45 am, Sunday                           Email Anne Vercheski - avercheski@cfl.rr.com 
 Fellowship Sunday School Class -9:00 am, Sunday                        Email Paula Nowell - nowellp@bellsouth.net 
 Koinonia Sunday School Class, 8:25 am, Sunday                            Email Anne Gardepe - annegard64@gmail.com 
 Men's Monday Bible Study - 12 pm, Monday                                 Email Dan DeBevoise - danparklake@gmail.com 

5 Cents Per Meal Offering  (1st Sundays at Park Lake) Each month, Park Lake participates in an 
offering to support the Presbyterians' Answer to Hunger Program (PATH).  The first Sunday of 
each month, Park Lake asks members to contribute 5 cents for each meal during the month.  The 
offering on the 1st Sunday of each month on Communion Sundays,  as a reminder that as we have 
been fed at the Lord's table we are called to feed others.   

One day = 15 cents  
One week = $1.05 
One month = $4.20 

                                  2021 PATH Offering recipients: 
 

•   The Society of St. Andrew Gleaning Network (www.endhunger.org)    
•   The Second Harvest Food Bank (feedhopenow.org) 
•   A.I.R. Guatemala (www.airguatemala.org) 
•   Madagascar Fruit, Vegetable, Environmental Education (FVEE mission)  
•   CF Presbytery Hunger Relief Program, directly supports Congregations  
          in the Central Florida Presbytery which have hunger relief programs,  
          i.e. Washington Shores Presbytery food pantry.  (cfpresby.org)  

http://helenparklake@gmail.com/
http://www.endhunger.org/
http://feedhopenow.org/
http://www.airguatemala.org/
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/story/fighting-climate-crisis-in-madagascar/


Hygiene items: 
Socks (especially 
women’s) 
Soap 
Diapers 
Disposable razors 
Deodorant  
Toilet paper 
Toothbrushes  
Toothpaste 
Dental floss 
Shampoo 
Sanitary supplies 

Food items: 
Tuna 
Green beans 
Food with pop-tops 
Sweet peas 
Rice 
Spaghetti sauce 
Canned fruit 

FOOD DRIVE FOR WASHINGTON SHORES  
FOOD PANTRY  

The next food collection will be:  
 

Tuesday, March 9 
 and Tuesday, March 23  

11:00 am -  1:00 pm 
 

 Please bring non-perishable donations to the circle drive at the West 

side entrance of the Sanctuary, off of Highland.    

 

Please pick up a blessing bag or two to give  
to those in need in our community. 

Items Requested by  
Washington Shores Food Pantry 

Page Turners Book Club, Thursday, March 25, 2021, March book The Night Watchman by Louise 
Erdrich.  Contact Anne Gardepe annegard64@gmail.com for meeting details. 

GayStraight@Park Lake’s next meeting will be Sunday, March 21st from 12:00 pm - 1:30 pm. The 
group will gather outside the FAVO area for a picnic lunch. Everyone is invited to bring their own lunch 
and portable chair. We look forward very much to meeting in person for the first time since February 
2020!  Please contact Sue Thompson at sthomp0708@aol.com or Tony Boada 
at luis.boadadavila@gmail.com.  

As a result of the water 
damage to the Education 
Building, the Child Care 
Center Classrooms have 
been relocated to the 
Church office area and 
classrooms beneath the 
sanctuary.  
 

The Child Care Center 
currently restricts entrance to teachers, staff, and 
children only.  
 

In order to comply with the Child Care Center's 
operating guidelines, we will also restrict entrance 
to the church offices. If you need to come to the 
church office please call first to notify us and 
schedule an appointment. 407-841-6550. Entrance 
to the office area will be restricted to the office 
doors on Colonial Dr.  

Church Staff 
 

Co-pastors Dr. Helen DeBevoise 
 Dr.  Dan DeBevoise  
Parish Associate  Dr. Linda Wright Simmons 
Organist, Director FAVO  Will Benton 
Choir Director  Robb Ross 
Child Care Center Director, Barbara Twachtman 
Financial Administrator  Linda Castle 
Church Secretary Carol Bookhardt 
Maintenance Keith Bridges 
Librarian  Alice Schmidt 
Nursery Staff Barbara Boyce 

 
Church Missionaries 

Madagascar                        Dan and Elizabeth Turk 
Mozambique Sebber Banda 
  Rev. Carlos Faquione  

mailto:sthomp0708@aol.com
mailto:luis.boadadavila@gmail.com

